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A University notified us it conducted an inqui1y into plagiarism by a postdoctoral fellow 
(Subject) in an awarded NSF fellowship proposal (Proposal) and a retracted jomnal aiiicle 
(Article). The Article acknowledged suppo1i from two NSF awai·ds (Awai·ds) to other 
universities where a co-Author was a PI. We reviewed the University's inquiiy repo1i, concmTed 
with the University that an investigation was wa1rnnted, and refen-ed the investigation to the 
University. 

The investigation committee concluded the Proposal and the Aliicle's similai·ity in phrasing to 
previous works by another researcher was due to the Subject and the other researcher 's reliance 
on identical or siinilar sources. The University did not make any research Inisconduct finding. 

We detennined there was minimal NSF nexus for the Subject 's actions related to the Aliicle 
allegation. Our review of the University's investigation repo1i and other documents focused on 
the Proposal and detennined a de minim is ainount of text was insufficiently cited in the Proposal. 
Given the de minimis nature of the Proposal's copied material, we concluded the matter did not 
waiTant further investigation. We sent the Subject a questionable reseai·ch practice letter to 
educate hiin about appropriate citation and NSF 's expectation that scholai·ly writing be used in 
all proposal sections. 

This case is closed with no fmiher action taken. 
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